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Dear all, 
It has been a lovely week back after half term. The children looked amazing dressed up in their Saints 
Costumes! It was lovely that we had a range of different Saints, many of which the children had never 
heard of before so we could talk about who they were and what they had done.  
Yesterday I saw some lovely videos of the children from Cherry, Willow and Maple doing their ‘Talk for 
Writing’ story mapping. They were retelling the stories with great expression and understanding. The 
videos are now on the website.  
Sycamore and Rowan have been reading the ‘Disgusting Sandwich’. The children then made a 
disgusting sandwich which they proudly brought me up in the office!  
FSU have been doing some amazing dance in the hall with materials. When I was watching I’m not sure 
who was more enthusiastic with their leaping – the children or Mrs Clarke! 
Canopy 
I am really pleased that the canopy is now up over Sycamore and Rowan patios. It means the children 
can use the outside in all weathers as an extended learning environment. Already it has been lovely to 
see them out there enjoying the space. I would like to say a huge thank you to the PTA for funding it and 
to all of you as parents who have contributed funds at recent PTA events or sponsored our walk. We are 
now looking at buying more resources for their outdoor area. If anyone is looking to get rid of anything 
that maybe suitable for their patio area, contributions would be gratefully received. 
New Footballs 
Many thanks to the Adam Stansfield Foundation for the free footballs and mini goal sets. The foundation 
was set up after Adam died from Bowel cancer in 2010. The Foundation’s aims are to give children the 
opportunity to develop life skills through football and promote awareness of the signs and symptoms of 
bowel cancer. If you would like more information about the charity we have a booklet and leaflets by the 
Office.  
E-safety 
The latest E-Safety magazine is now on our website. It includes a range of articles such as information 
on account security, apps, as well as new ditto junior which is articles written by children. 
Attendance 
As many of you will be aware last year we had a big push on attendance as our attendance figures were 
low. Unfortunately, although attendance has picked up slightly, we are still below national average. 
Devon County have said we need to rectify this and they recommend we now follow the law and begin to 
fine parents if their child has more than 10 sessions unauthorised. This has been approved by the 
governors, so when a child has 10 unauthorised absences we automatically send a letter to County who 
then decide whether to issue a fine. This also puts us in line with many other local schools. There is more 
information from County on the back of this letter. This information says maintained schools but we have 
confirmed with County and it applies to both maintained and academy schools. 
PE kit 
Please can you ensure your child has the correct PE kit in school all week. Some activities, such as the 
climbing bars, cannot be used without the correct kit as it becomes a safety risk to the children. We also 
still try to go outside all year round so it may be useful to include blue or black tracksuit trousers in with 
your child’s kit. 
Best wishes and thank you for your ongoing support 

Mrs Taylor-Bashford     

 
 

Headteacher’s Awards: Sycamore – Annie W, Holly, Bella E, Elliott S x2!, Rowan – Amber, Cherry – Max, 

Willow – Ralph, Maple – Jack W 

100% Attendance this week: Oak  

Bronze certificates: FSU – Archie A, Emma W, Rowan – Amelie, Mischa, Sycamore – Gina  

Silver certificates: Willow – Jasmyne, Ariah 

Stars of the week:  

Oak – William, Sycamore – Charlie, Rowan – Justas, Cherry – Max, Willow – Charlie, Maple – Archie,  

Beech - Charlie 

Breakfast Club Superstar: Annie W 

 

 



 


